## END NOTES HOME FIRES IN THE LINE OF FIRE

- 1. Larry J. Daniel, *Days of Glory: The Army of the Cumberland*, 1861-65, pp 99-100.
- 2. Donald N. Steenburn, The Man Called Gurley, p. 117.
- 3. Daniel, Days of Glory, pp 99-100.
- 4. Steven E. Woodworth, Nothing But Victory: The Army of the Tennessee, 1861-65, pp 128-131.
- Union Provost Marshal Records {UPM}, File of Two or More Citizens, Microfilm Collection (MC) 416, Roll 23.
- 6. Michael R. Bradley, Nathan Bedford Forrest's Escort and Staff, p. 35.
- Daniel, Days of Glory, p. 106. Benjamin Franklin Cooling, Fort Donelson's Legacy: War and Society in Kentucky and Tennessee, 1862-63. pp 94-95.
- 8. Cooling, Fort Donelson's Legacy, p. 75.
- William R. Trotter, Bushwhackers: The Civil War in North Carolina, The Mountains discusses this event in Part 4, "The Blood of Shelton Laurel." Noel C. Fisher, War at Every Door, is a thorough discussion of the conflict between Union and Confederate civilians in East Tennessee.
- 10. Michael R. Bradley, *With Blood and Fire: Behind Union Lines in Middle Tennessee*, 1863-65. pp 25-27 This is the only book available which is based solely on the official records of the United States Provost Marshal troops.
- Official Records of the War of the Rebellion (O. R.) Series 1, Vol. 23, pp 521, 525-27.
  Michael R. Bradley, *Tullahoma: The 1863 Campaign for Control of Middle*

Tennessee, p. 90.

- 12. Stanley F. Horn, Tennesseeans in the Civil War, Part 1, p. 331.
- 13. UPM, MC 416, rolls 34 and 35.
- 14. O.R. Vol. 31, Pt. 1, pp 623-24.
- 15. UPM, MC 416, roll 26.
- 16. O.R., Vol. 32, Pt. 2, pp37-38; UPM, MC 345, roll 131.
- 17. Quaife, Milo M. From the Cannon's Mouth: The Civil War Letters of General Alpheus Williams, p. 297.
- 18. O. R. Vol. 58, p. 269.
- 19. Stephen V. Ash, When the Yankees Came: Conflict and Chaos in the Occupied South, 1861-1865. p. 82
- 20. UPM MC 416 roll 28.
- 21. O. R. Vol. 30, Pt. 4, p. 144; Vol. 31, Pt. 1, p. 575; Pt. 3, p. 469, 591; Vol. 32. p. 55, 416.

- 22. Walter T. Durham, Rebellion Revisited: A History of Sumner County, Tennessee, From 1861 to 1870, pp 112-13.
- 23. Nashville *Dispatch* for October 14, 1864, cited in Durham, *Rebellion Revisited*, p. 163.
- 24. Arthur H. DeRosier, ed Through the South with a Union Soldier, pp. 56f.
- 25. Louisville *Daily Journal* for November 12, 1864, cited in Durham, *Rebellion Revisited*, p. 164.
- 26. O. R., Series II, Vol. 7, p. 792.
- 27. Durham, *Rebellion Revisited*, pp. 189-190. Durham quotes from the diary of Alice Williamson, a young woman living in Gallatin at the time of these events.
- 28. Durham, Rebellion Revisited, p. 187.
- 29. Robert Milroy to Mary Milroy, November 15, 1864, cited in Bradley, *With Blood and Fire*, xix.
- 30. Thomas Jordan and J. P. Pryor, *The Campaigns of Lieut.-Gen. N. B. Forrest*, p. 422.
- 31. The identity of the units in the Fort Pillow garrison can be readily established by reference to any of the biographies of Nathan Bedford Forrest. The number of men in the garrison and the number of casualties are variously given so I have used a figure which represents a rough average for both the numbers present and the numbers killed and wounded.
- 32. Bradley, *With Blood and Fire*, pp 76-79; Fayetteville *Observer*, April 6, 1919, April 6, 1915.
- 33. Bradley, With Blood and Fire, pp 80-82; UPM, MC 416, roll 27. The men killed were all members of Company A, 4<sup>th</sup> Tennessee Mounted Infantry, U. S. A. Sgt. Pleasant M. Melton, previously Co. C, 23<sup>rd</sup> Tenn. Inf, CSA, is buried at Stones River National Cemetery, grave H, 2907. Pvt. Henry F. Sutton, previously Co. G, 24<sup>th</sup> Tenn. Inf. CSA, is buried in grave H, 2921. Others are buried in the Wells Hill cemetery.
- 34. UPM, MC 427, 77; UPM, MC 345, roll 27.
- 35. Papers in the archives of the Simpson County, Kentucky, Historical Society. Filed under "Harris" and "Travelstead".
- 36. Louisville Journal, August 25, 1864
- 37. Stewart Cruickshank, "Terror in the Bluegrass," *The Lost Cause: Journal of the Kentucky Division, Sons of Confederate Veterans,* Vol. 22, #2, Summer 2004.
- 38. UPM, MC 416, roll 59. The name given in the Provost Records is "Mopping" but the 1860 census indicates the proper spelling was Maupin. The clerk in the provost office gave the phonetic spelling as he heard it. Both black and white Maupins still live in Shelbyville
- 39. UPM, MC 345, roll 201.
- 40. UPM, MC 345, roll 30.
- 41. UPM, MC 416, roll 46.
- 42. UPM, MC 416, roll 50.
- 43. UPM, MC 416, roll 50.